

Darul Ulum College of Victoria

Thursday, 6 October 2022

Assalamu Alaikum Wr. Wb.

Dear Parent.

RE: 2022 DUCV ANNUAL FESTIVAL (MALE CAMPUS)

Please be advised that the Annual Festival for the boys has been scheduled to take place on **Monday 17 October** – subject to weather conditions. This event will be a great opportunity for our students to have a day full of fun-filled activities.

The main rides & activities include - but not limited to - the following:

1. Dodgem Cars

[CB Smith Reserve Car Park]
[CB Smith Reserve Car Park]

- 2. Music Trip (no music played)
- 3. Mechanical Surfboard
- 4. Meltdown Challenge
- 7. Mendown Chanens
- 5. Bungee Fun run
- 6. Combat Challenge Obstacle
- 7. Table Tennis

The rides / activities will be held on the school premises excluding the Dodgem Cars and the Music Trip whereby these two activities will be held at the adjacent CB Smith Reserve Car Park. Students will be accompanied ad supervised by staff members during all activities.

Boys are encouraged to come to school on that day with their Sports Uniform and runners and all students should bring their own recess / lunch. Alternatively, students may purchase their snacks / meals from the school canteen. A sun cap is also recommended to be worn during the outdoor activities.

<u>NOTE:</u> If you do not approve for your child to participate in this event or if your child has any injury, you are required to put your request in writing and email it to the Head of School by Thursday 13 October. You may also contact the Head of School through the reception.

We look forward for our students to have a safe and joyful event, Insha'Allah.

Kind regards,

Abdullah Elleissy

Head of School (Boys)